Two Tracks Added to Master of Science in Nursing Program

Ramapo College’s Nursing Program this fall launched two new tracks in Master of Science in Nursing: Nurse Administrator and Family Nurse Practitioner. These tracks will be offered in addition to the MSN Nursing Education track.
“Nursing involves more than just acquiring expertise in a discipline,” said Ramapo College President Peter P. Mercer. “Treating those in a vulnerable physical or emotional state, with compassion and dignity, is what sets apart the very best.”

The Nurse Administrator track prepares students for leadership and managerial positions in healthcare. According to the American Nurses Credentialing Center, hospital administration and nursing leaders are being called upon to lead and implement specific strategies to retain experienced nurses and to create a partnership environment that advances the practice of nursing by establishing appropriate management structures within the health care system.
The Nursing Administrator track addresses industry needs through its curriculum and experiences and offers nurses the knowledge and expertise necessary to achieve the goals of addressing the management of nursing teams, staff and other duties.
Half of the 20 U.S. occupations projected to grow the fastest over the next few years are in the health services fields. Employment in healthcare administration is expected to grow fastest in practitioners' offices and in services for home healthcare.  The job outlook for healthcare administrators is strong, with the federal Bureau of Labor Statistics projecting 22 percent growth nationally in the profession from 2010 to 2020, well above the 14 percent average for all occupations. Consequently, more healthcare administrators will be needed to manage the increasing number of healthcare professionals and facilities
The Family Nurse Practitioner track prepares students to serve in Advanced Practice Nurse Practitioner positions in hospital and independent care settings. Upon program completion, students may sit for advanced practice certification and state licensure 
In 2015, the Health Resources and Services Administration, the federal agency focused on improving access to care and strengthening the health care workforce, stated that it is projecting a shortage of 20,400 primary care physicians in 2020. The Family Nurse Practitioner track is being offered to meet the demand for family and primary care physicians in the region. The program is offered in a flexible format and allows practicing Nurses to achieve their career goals and take on new roles in the changing way family and primary care is provided now and in the future. 

A study by Medical Care estimates that nurse practitioner jobs will rise 94 percent by 2025. 

